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Notice to General Transport Operators 
 
 
 
 
To: Appleton Dock & Webb Dock West General Transport Operators  
 
 
Date: 06d March 2019 
 
 
Reference: Truck Cargo Loading Dunnage 
 
 
Australian Amalgamated Terminals (AAT) advises that any truck that presents at 
Appleton to collect a shipment without appropriate or sufficient dunnage to support 
the intended cargo will not be loaded. 
 
The intent is to ensure that cargo can be safely deployed and supported on the truck 
ensuring a minimization of personal risk and nil damage to cargo. 
 
Further to this all drivers/spotters are to remain within their allocated exclusion zone 
while loading is taking place.  AAT forklift drivers will explain the expected exclusion 
zone protocol and all drivers/spotters must adhere to exclusion zone procedure. 
 
Please contact me on 03 8698 6930 or andrey.alekseev@aaterminals.com.au  if you 
require any further clarification. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Andrey Alekseev 
 
 
Operations Superintendent 
Appleton Dock 


